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                Show Secretary: Cathy Flitter 07821 277708

Dear Member, if you have any news or garden related small ads that you would like to be included in the Newsletter, please phone me, 01372 724138, or email me, margarethaslam6@gmail.com
Cathy Flitter writes: Calendar competition: Hope that you will all spend the winter digging out your very best photos for entry. To remind you, we are looking for pictures that best depict particular months or seasons. Format is not important, but if you can send them to me via email at catherine.flitter2@ntlworld.com in the first instance, we can convert them at a later date. Closing date is 31st August 2022 with the resulting calendar printed in time for Christmas, hopefully raising some much needed funds for the Society in 2023. Looking forward to seeing your pictures in the coming months. Happy Snapping!
Our AGM is on Wednesday 8th December as a Zoom meeting at 8pm. 

Please do attend this, your committee desperately need some help! We particularly need a Secretary, duties not too plentiful, just responding to any post we get, taking minutes at committee meetings, [not very frequent!] ordering stationery and medals from the RHS, and booking the Mayor for prize giving ceremonies at one of our Shows.

It would also be lovely to have someone to organise talks and take some pressure off Cathy. We do have several lists of speakers from various groups, but have already heard most of the reasonably priced ones who live locally. 

If you have heard a good talk at any other group you belong to, and think our members would enjoy it please tell us, particularly if it is garden related. 

Also it would be lovely to have someone who could organise the occasional outing. Always enjoyable, but now there are only actively four of us on the committee it is too much extra work. 

Once we go back to having talks in the Hall we will need a refreshment group to buy milk and biscuits and bring the coffee and teabags to every meeting and pour them out at the end of the talk. This would probably suit a group of friends, in case one was away. Many thanks to Eileen Dann and Mary Wood, who have been doing this job splendidly for many years, and now find the time has come to hand over to someone new. People usually offer to help pour-out and wash up on the actual evening, we just need someone to organise this and arrange that the supplies will be there. We need someone to hand out raffle tickets to people attending the talks and check that they sign in.
None of these jobs are too arduous in themselves, just one extra burden for your stressed committee!
One of our oldest trophies is the Swainston Sweet Pea cup. This is a particularly beautiful silver cup, hand made by Mappin and Webb back in the 1920s. Not always awarded as people are not entering sweet pea classes so often nowadays. Cathy opened her front door and was horrified to find it on her doorstep in a dirty and mangled state, in full view of the road, and no apology or explanation offered. None of the jewellers in Epsom felt that they could repair it. Jill Farnham suddenly had a bright idea that we could see if 'The Repair Shop' could mend it. Sure enough Brenton West came up trumps, expensive but worth it, and the cup is back again as straight and shiny as new!
On the 15th November we enjoyed Katherine Crouch's lovely talk about 'New Tricks for Old Gardeners'. Katherine won 'BBC Gardener of the Year award, and then went on to win 'Gardener of the Decade'! She told us that now she is 62 and getting a bit arthritic and deaf, she has a lot of feeling for the older gardener. Ignore 'jobs to do this month', it is perfectly O.K. to take time off in the winter, although you might have pottered about this year as the weather has been so mild.

Next Katherine showed us pictures of various gardening styles that might suit us. She has been in great demand as a garden designer after winning her wonderful awards. First up was the Low Maintenance Garden. This is usually designed by builders who don't know much about plants, but have ready access to gravel  and concrete. It will have sleepers lying around to trip over, and piles of stones to add interest, and narrow borders  that plants will find restrictive.

Next came the Gravel and Paving Garden, there was a sudden squeak of' 'That's my garden!' from the back of the hall when Katherine was going to criticise this, and she quickly had to change what she intended to say! The garden had three rows of breeze block walling with a high fence on top, and lots of paving and gravel and very few plants. It turned out that the whole thing had been designed to block the view of trains passing by on one side. What to do instead? Fake grass never seems right, and white paving to set it off is bound to attract green mould and moss. A good solution was box edging with bulbs planted inside the spaces, it would only need clipping once or twice a year. Also setts in a slope up to the front door would be easier to manage than slippery steps.
Tropical Style gardening sounded easy-peasy, just cut off any brown bits in Spring and sweep round and you are all set for the year.

A Woodland Garden looked lovely, do away with all beds and borders and plant trees underplanted with masses of snowdrops for the Spring, to be followed by aconites and then bluebells. Maybe lacking in colour in Summer but you could always plant a pot or two. In Autumn the leaves would change colour.

Herbaceous borders are thought to be hard work, but once you have an established one it will do well without much intervention, just removing thuggish weeds twice a year. For planting, Katherine favours Agapanthus 'Navy Blue', hardier in the ground rather than in pots, with Phlomis russeliana planted near by, this has bright yellow flowers in bobbles up the stems. For pink, try Diascia personata, which just keeps on flowering. In August it may have flowered itself out a bit, but  just cut it back and feed it and it will start again.

The largest Wisteria in the country is growing on the Castle Hotel in Taunton. This takes two men six weeks to prune and they have to hire scaffolding. Seems a lot of work for ten days flowering. If you really want to grow one it would be good on a fence to make trimming easier.

Then came a slide of a group of smiling Victorian gardeners! If only! You could always employ somebody else's teenagers. Although girls seem to water each other rather than the plants, and boys muck about in peculiar ways unless you supervise! At least now we know we should just spread compost and let the worms work it in for us. Also, don't dig, just hoe and mulch. Katherine's choice tool is called 'Golden Gark.' Good for both hoeing and collecting leaves.

Gardening clothes can be a problem, Katherine was sitting on the front wall catching her breath, with an empty coffee mug beside her, when a passer-by put £1 in it! She thought she had better smarten up a bit, maybe dungarees, but the effect was more Bob the Builder than glamorous Provencal lady.

Good garden gloves can be found at Avon Bulbs website. They had to find some for their packers to save their hands being affected by handling the bulbs. They are very comfortable even for people with smaller hands. A lovely talk from an energetic lady!

On Monday 13th December we have a Festive Flower Arranging demonstration by Elizabeth Wait, who judged our Summer Show this year. This will be on Zoom at 8pm. We will organise a way for members to win the arrangements. Also on Zoom at 8pm on January 17th Tarryn Biddulph will give us another talk about 'Drawing Plants.' we all enjoyed her 'Drawing Spring Flowers' session earlier in the year. 

Hopefully, back in the Hall in March.
If you are making a seed order from Dobies include the Order Code SUGD1125Z for a 40% discount on seeds and 10% discount on other items. Just for members of Epsom Garden Society. To see the catalogue look at www.dobies.co.uk, or phone me, Margaret, 01372 724138, and I will put a paper one through your door.  Also, we are associate members of The Vegetable Society, more about them as soon as I have news, there will be talks we can go to at East Horsley Village Hall next year.
Small Ad: Would you like a free Phormium? All dug up and ready to go! xxxxxxxxxx
Seedy Sunday 6th February 2022. Open Market on London Road in Brighton. info@seedysunday.org. Truly wonderful and highly recommended.
Brood box and super and coverboard for a WBC Hive £25, and one super and frame for a National hive         £25. Also pair of brand new green waterproof over trousers, XL for walkers. Navy Blue waterproof jacket,  XL worn once. Offers please.  xxxxxxxx.                                                Best wishes Margaret  
